Blue Line Club Meeting Minutes
May 20, 2024 6:00 pm – Location: Bennett’s
Mission:  To Support and Enhance the high school hockey experience for the players, coaches, parents, and fans.  Stewards of the sport of hockey, Responsible representatives of the Hudson High School, and Contributing members of the Hudson community.	

Members Present
Jennifer Skaar, Dana Cahoon, Heather Madigan, Stacey Busta, Crystal Howard, Lynn Robson, Kari Aderhold

Meeting was called to order at 6:02pm. Motion was made by Dana to approve the April meeting minutes. Heather seconded the motion. Motion passed. 

Added Board Position
· After reviewing the by-laws, it was determined a position needed to be added so we had an odd number of board positions. Current board members unanimously approved Crystal Howard as a Board Member at Large via email vote on 4/23/2024.

Treasurer Reports
· Treasurer Report – Heather Madigan 
· Reviewed balances and recent transactions.
· Largest income coming in was for Boys Summer Camp and Girls 3x3 Program.
· Largest expenses were for summer camp gifts and ice time.
· Looking into uncleared checks on the account.

Coaches Reports 
· Girls Program – Matt Szypura
· No Report
· Boys Program – Charlie Singerhouse
· No Report

Old Business
· Financial Transition
· Transfer of signers at the bank took place. 
· Working on getting online access for all signers.
· Credit cards are still in Lynn and Crystal’s names. Will need to change those. 

New Business 
· Booster Handbook
· Crystal attended the 5/15/2024 meeting where the new Booster Handbook was discussed. 
· Included breakout sessions to analyze each section of the Handbook in small groups. 
· New version of the Handbook based on feedback received at the meeting should be sent to the committee in the next couple of weeks. 
· Specialty Games – photography needs
· Will coordinate schedules with Amy Wagner. Discussed the possibility of needing a 2nd photographer when boys and girls games overlap.
· Neck Guards mandatory
· Now mandatory in WIAA for 2024-2025 season.
· Suggested we send out a communication to parents with the date it officially starts. 

Committee Reports
· Golf Tournament – 8/9/2024
· Girls Rep – Lonnie
· Boys Rep – Matt Mauer & Derek Hedin
· HHA Rep – Bob
· Alumni Rep – Lynn
· Working on hole sponsors.
· Class of 2024 Yard Signs
· Have some leftover.
· Program & Streaming
· No update
· Raffle Tickets
· Crystal will handle renewing the license.
· Always Smile Game
· Scheduled 1/18/25
· Cancer Game
· Scheduled 2/1/25


Community Engagement
· Special Hockey wrapped up


Officer Reports
· Vice President Report – Dana Cahoon 
· Nothing additional to report
· Secretary Report – Stacey Busta 
· Nothing additional to report
· President Report – Jennifer Skaar
· Nothing additional to report
· Board Member at Large Report – Crystal Howard
· Nothing additional to report

Additional Items
· Kari Aderhold recommended providing phonetic pronunciation of rosters for announcers and Raider Streaming at the beginning of the season. 

Motion was made by Dana to adjourn the meeting at 7:32pm. Heather seconded the motion. Motion passed. 


